

Section 6

A Newsletter for TSUD Faculty and Staff

October 1992

Vol. X, No.1 Tony Whetstone, Editor

RECORD ENROLLMENT FOR FALL QUARTER

Enrollment for the 1992 Fall Quarter at Troy State University at Dothan and its Fort Rucker location exceeded expectations of University officials. For the past five years, enrollment has increased over the same quarter of the previous year. Fall Quarter 1992 marks twenty-one consecutive quarters of increased enrollment at TSUD. The official figure stands at 2,319 students (including unduplicated headcount from fall interim), a 13.8 percent increase over the 1991 Fall Quarter figure.

There are several factors that could have influenced such an increase for this quarter. "The considcrable increase of students from the adjacent counties of Florida and Georgia can be attributed to the new tuition policy for those counties," stated Dr. Frank Lovrich, Vice President for Academic Affairs at TSUD. Effective fall quarter, residents from seven adjacent counties in Florida and Georgia pay in-state tuition. These counties include Clay, Early, Miller, and Seminole in Georgia and Holmes, Jackson, and Washington Counties in Florida. "Beyond the new tuition policy, it is becoming a realization that these students are part of this region, and their educational needs can be met without having to look elsewhere," added

Flexible scheduling options and alternative delivery systems also contribute to the increase in enrollment for TSUD. "The flexible scheduling and alternative delivery systems that TSUD provides are obviously meeting the needs of our non-traditional student population," stated Dr. Debbie Goodman, Assistant to the Vice President for Academic Affairs for Special Programs at TSUD. The Fall Interim Session, a three-week period offered to students to accelerate their degree completion process, showed an increase of 72 percent over the previous year. Weekend University has increased 107 percent and telecourse offerings increased by 59 percent over the 1991 Fall Quarter. "Our goal is to assist students in completing degrees in a more timely and efficient manner," added Goodman.

Dr. Jack Sublette, Executive Vice President and Vice President for Student Affairs and Development, remarked, "TSUD strives to offer programs of high quality in a flexible scheduling format so that the citizens of the Wiregrass region can stay at home and earn a quality education."

ENROLLMENT COMPARISON FOR PREVIOUS FALL QUARTERS AT TSUD

Fall 1987 - 1563 students Fall 1988 - 1735 students Fall 1989 - 1832 students Fall 1990 - 1915 students Fall 1991 - 2038 students* Fall 1992 - 2319 students*

 Includes unduplicated headcount from fall interim

FALL FACULTY/STAFF MEETING UPBEAT AND POSITIVE

The 1992 Fall Quarter Faculty/Staff meeting was held on Friday, September 11, 1992, at the Continuing Education Center at Northside Mall.

Dr. Harrison welcomed faculty, staff, and news media to the meeting.

Dr. Ron Bae, Chairman of the Faculty Advisory Council, addressed the group and informed the faculty that research funds would be available again this year.

Deans and vice presidents from each division recognized and introduced all new faculty and staff. Dr. Kennedy announced that Dr. Ann Easley will retire at the end of Fall Quarter 1992.

Dr. Harrison delivered an overhead presentation regarding the goals, accomplishments, and future action items for TSUD. He announced that the TSU Board of Trustees approved a 3 percent across-the-board salary increase for faculty and professional staff. Classified staff will receive step increases.

Dr. Sublette commented on the enrollment increase after the first day of registration and spoke briefly about the TSUD Self Help Fund Drive and the importance of helping ourselves.

Mr. Mo Erkins spoke about the Self Help Fund Drive and introduced the members (Key Workers) of the Self Help Committee. It was announced that Dr. William Borders and Dr. Alan Belsches have been named assistant dean in the School of Business and the College of Arts and Sciences, respectively.

Dr. Deavers made remarks concerning the automated phone system, health insurance, and campus park-

ing regulations.

Ms. Pamela Williamson spoke briefly about the Wiregrass United Way campaign, and Dr. Mary Eve Shoaf informed the University personnel about the functions and needs of the TSUD Courtesy Fund.

Dr. Lovrich, returning from a Chamber of Commerce Merger Committee meeting, commented that he feels the citizens of the area expect higher levels of performance and more programs from TSUD and that TSUD is perceived as a regional university. After welcoming new faculty and thanking the returning faculty, he announced that 88 percent of TSUD's full-time faculty hold terminal degrees in their fields, the highest percentage in the state.

Dr. Harrison thanked the faculty and staff for a rewarding and fulfilling 1991-92 year and wished them a

successful 1992-93 year.

ADMINISTRATIVE RETREAT HELD

The Third Annual Administrative Retreat was held September 8, 1992, at the Georgia-Pacific Guest House in Cedar Springs, Georgia.

Dr. William Borders presented a very interesting and informative program on "Applying the Deming Method to Higher Education"

during the morning session.

During the afternoon session, Dr. Harrison, Dr. Deavers, Dr. Lovrich, Dr. Sublette, Dr. Brown, Dr. Cross, and Dr. Kennedy reviewed division accomplishments of the 1991-92 goals and presented the division goals for 1992-93.

WALLACE-EVERETT DEBATE ON CAMPUS

The Professional Network Connection, an affiliate of National Association of Female Executives, will sponsor the Wallace-Everett Political Forum on Sunday, October 11, from 2:00-3:30 p.m., in the Multipurpose Room of Malone Hall on the TSUD campus.

Panel members will include: Marla Newman, Pete Mosely, Richard Martin, John Forrester, Jack Owenby, and Pat Elliot.

TSUD TO HOST INDUSTRIAL CONFERENCE

Dr. Darryel Roberds, president and 1992 conference chair of the Southern Regional Industrial Academic Seminar (SRIAS) announces that 38 research papers have been accepted for presentation and publication. The SRIAS Conference is being hosted by TSUD this year and will be held in the Convention Center of the Dothan Ramada Inn on October 8-10.

Industrial relation experts from 21 universities, government, and business institutions are scheduled to attend and present papers.

TROY HOMECOMING

TSUD has requested and received fifty tickets for faculty and staff to attend the TSU-vs-Samford football game on Saturday, November 7, 1992. This will be Homecoming for Troy, and the game will begin at 3:00 p.m.

Tickets are FREE to TSUD faculty and staff and may be picked up in the University Relations Office in Malone Hall, Room 116-E, through Thursday, October 22, on a first-come, first-served basis. All TSUD seats will be together on the west (home) side of the stadium. This arrangement will allow TSUD personnel to show their enthusiasm en masse. Spouses and family members are welcome.

NEW FACES AT TSUD

DR. GARY BUCHANAN is not new to TSUD, but he is new to the faculty of the School of Business as

Assistant Professor of Management Information Systems. His former position at TSUD was Director of Data Processing. Dr. Buchanan received his bachelor's degree from Troy State University at Dothan and his master's degree from the University of Alabama at Birmingham. He received his Ph.D. from Georgia State University in Atlanta. Prior to coming to TSUD, he was a research assistant at Georgia State University. Dr. Buchanan has published numerous publications/papers in the area of information systems. He was twice nominated and received awards from the Doctoral Assistantship Committee in recognition of academic achievement.

MS. PHYLLIS BURCHFIELD is the secretary for Student Support Services. She holds a bachelor's degree in office systems management from Alabama A&M University in Huntsville. Prior to coming to TSUD, Phyllis was a credit collection clerk for Humana Hospital in Huntsville, AL. Her hobbies include traveling, reading, sewing, and listening to music. She and her husband, Junior, have a 14 month old daughter, Briana Nichole.

DR. DENNIS COFFEY joins the School of Business faculty as Assistant Professor of Finance. Dr. Coffey received his bachelor's degree from Berea College in Berea, Kentucky, and his master's degree from the University of Alabama at Birmingham. He received his Ph.D. from the University of Tennessee. Prior to coming to TSUD, Dr. Coffey was Assistant Professor of Finance at Xavier University in Cincinnati, Ohio. He and his wife, Betty, have a nine-year old daughter, Emily Erin. Dr. Coffey enjoys golfing, traveling, and t'ai chi.

DR. WILLIAM EVANS joins the faculty of the School of Business as Professor of Business. He received his bachelor's and master's degrees from West Virginia University. He received his doctorate from Georgia State University. Prior to coming to TSUD, Dr. Evans was Visiting

Professor of Business Administration at Bethune-Cookman College in Daytona Beach, Florida. Dr. Evans enjoys the outdoor activities of walking, hiking, camping, bicycling, and swimming.

MR. FRED FEAGIN joins the TSUD faculty and staff as part-time English instructor in the College of Arts and Sciences and part-time English tutor for the Student Support Services Program. Mr. Feagin received his bachelor's degree in English from Spring Hill College in Mobile and his master's degree in English from Auburn University. He has also completed course work for a Ph.D. from Auburn University. Prior to coming to TSUD, Mr. Feagin was an office manager for Nelson's Electronic Systems in Dothan. He has also served as an adjunct faculty member for TSUD. He has two daughters: Laura Feagin Gibson and Della Walters Feagin. His hobbies include music, reading, sports writing, and performing and directing theatre.

DR. PATRICIA GARLIKOV joins the School of Education faculty as Assistant Professor of Early Childhood Education. Dr. Garlikov received her bachelor's degree from Birmingham Southern College and her master's degree from the University of Alabama at Birmingham. She received her Ph.D. from the University of Alabama at Birmingham. Prior to coming to TSUD, Dr. Garlikov raught kindergarten in the Hoover City Schools in Hoover, Alabama. She and her husband, Richard, have two daughters: Meghan, 10: and Lydia, 8.

DR. DONALD GOLDSMITH joins the faculty of the College of Arts and Sciences as Professor of Mathematics. Dr. Goldsmith received his bachelor's degree, master's degree, and Ph.D. from the University of Pennsylvania. Prior to coming to TSUD, he was Professor of Mathematics at Western Michigan University in Kalamazoo, Michigan. Dr. Goldsmith has published numerous

articles and has designed and published data base software to assist in teacher's record keeping. In 1991, he was recognized by Apple Computer Corp. for the computer program, The Instructional Coach's Companion. He and his wife, Linda, have two children: David and Dawn.

DR. JAN GUNNELS joins the School of Education faculty as Assistant Professor of Early Childhood Education, Dr. Gunnels received her bachelor's degree from Auburn University and her master's degree from the University of Alabama at Birmingham. She received her Ph.D. from Auburn University. Prior to coming to TSUD, Dr. Gunnels was a graduate teaching assistant/instructor at Auburn University. She has presented papers and assisted in workshops and seminars throughout Alabama, Florida, and Georgia. Dr. Gunnels enjoys singing, traveling, and watching Auburn football.

DR. VERNON HENDERSON joins the faculty of the College of Arts and Sciences as Associate Professor of Biology. Dr. Henderson received his bachelor's degree from Tougaloo College in Tougaloo, Mississippi, and his master's degree from the University of Wisconsin. He received his Ph.D. from the University of Oregon. Prior to coming to TSUD, Dr. Henderson was Professor of Biology at Mississippi Valley State University in Itta Bena, Mississippi. He has served as visiting researcher at Brookhaven National Laboratory in New York. Sharing his life with his wife, Shirley, Dr. Henderson enjoys cooking, gardening, and photography.

DR. CYNTHIA LUMPKIN joins the School of Education faculty as Assistant Professor of Education. Dr. Lumpkin received her bachelor's degree from Auburn University and her master's degree from the University of South Alabama. She received her Ph.D. from Auburn University. Prior to coming to TSUD, Dr. Lumpkin was Assistant Professor of Education at Shorter College in

Rome, Georgia. She has participated in numerous presentations and has been published in the Journal of Research in Education. In 1990, she was recognized as the Outstanding Graduate Student in the Department of Curriculum and Teaching, College of Education, Auburn University. She and her husband, William, have a married daughter, Jill. Dr. Lumpkin enjoys cross stitch, reading, and camping.

MS. COLLEEN REYNOLDS is the Media Technician for the Instructional Support Center. She has attended St. Louis Community College, University of Missouri, Wallace College, and is currently attended TSUD. She and her husband, Ted, reside in Ozark with their seven-year old son, Ryan.

MR. DANNY WALL is the Director of Data Processing. Mr. Wall received a bachelor's degree from Gardner-Webb College in Boiling Springs, North Carolina, and a master's degree from Georgia College in Milledgeville, Georgia. Prior to coming to TSUD, he was a graduate assistant at Georgia College. His favorite pastime is watching sports. Mr. Wall and his wife, Patricia, have one daughter, Cecilia.

DR. BURTON WRIGHT joins the faculty of the College of Arts and Sciences as Visiting Professor of Sociology. Dr. Wright received his bachelor's and master's degrees from the University of Washington. He received his Ph.D. from Florida State University. Prior to coming to TSUD, Dr. Wright was Professor of Sociology at the University of Central Florida in Orlando. He has published two books entitled Perspective: An Intro to Sociology and Criminal Justice and The Social Sciences Social Problems. From 1981-1990, he served as director of the American Sociological Association Honors Program. He and his wife, Marie, have one son, Burton III. Dr. Wright enjoys playing chess, reading, and listening to classical music.

FACULTY MEMBER OF THE MONTH



DR. KHAMIS BILBEISI

Dr. Khamis Bilbeisi, associate professor of accounting at Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as the "Faculty Member of the Month" for the School of Business.

Dr. Bilbeisi received his bachelor's degree from the University of Jordan and his master's degree from the University of Georgia. In 1989, he received his Ph.D. in accounting from the University of Mississippi.

Prior to coming to TSUD in September 1986, Dr. Bilbeisi was a teaching and research assistant at the University of Jordan in Amman, Jordan.

He is a member of Beta Gamma Sigma, Beta Alpha Psi, Institute of Management Accountants, and the American Accounting Association. In 1991, Dr. Bilbeisi received the "Outstanding Faculty Award" for the School of Business at TSUD. His article "Cultural Effects on the Relationships Between Budgetary Participation and Managerial Performance" was featured in the April 1991 Midwest Review of International Business Research. Dr. Bilbeisi has provided numerous seminars and training sessions on accounting and computer applications to area business and community leaders.



DR. ELIZABETH D. VAN LOO

Dr. Elizabeth D. Van Loo, associate professor of philosophy at Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as "Faculty Member of the Month" for the College of Arts and Sciences.

Dr. Van Loo received her bachelor's degree from Loyola University in New Orleans and her master's degree from Tulane University. In 1973, she received her Ph.D. in philosophy from Tulane University.

Prior to coming to TSUD in 1985, Dr. Van Loo was assistant professor of philosophy at Bellarmine College in Louisville, Kentucky.

Her community service involvement includes membership in the Houston County Health Council, where she serves on the AIDS Task Force and Suicide Prevention Task Force of the Health Council. Dr. Van Loo lectures extensively on "Adolescent Suicide Prevention," "Handling Grief," and "Helping Children Cope with Grief." She is a member of Hastings Institute for Biomedical Ethics and Association of Death Educators and Counselors.

From 1987 to 1990, she was Title III Project Administrator for TSUD's Title III Grant, and in 1990, was a presenter at the National Title III Workshop in Washington, D.C.

Dr. Van Loo and her husband, Joe, reside in Dothan. They have three children: Jennifer Helen, Dorinda Elizabeth, and Joseph Anthony III.



DR. ELIZABETH FELL

Dr. Elizabeth Fell, assistant professor at Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as the "Faculty Member of the Month" for the School of Education.

Dr. Fell received her bachelor's and master's degrees from Livingston University and her AA certification from the University of Alabama at Birmingham. In 1985, she received her Ed.D. from the University of Alabama.

Prior to coming to TSUD in September 1988, Dr. Fell was Director of Professional Laboratory Experiences at Mobile College in Mobile, Alabama.

As a consultant for the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools. she has conducted numerous evaluations of schools in Mobile, Baldwin, and Washington Counties. Dr. Fell conducts the Summer Reading Program at Houston-Love Library. She was responsible for the 1990 Charter of Sigma Eta Chapter of Kappa Delta Pi Honor Society and serves as Counselor for KDP. Dr. Fell has served as a National Scholastic Judge for the America's Junior Miss Pageant from 1987-1990. In 1991, she received the "Outstanding Faculty Award" for the School of Education at TSUD.

Dr. Fell er joys camping and playing the piano She started her career as a piano major and was the pianist for the Livingston University Stage and Dance Eand. She and her husband, Ray, reside in Dothan, and they have three children and two grandchildren.

ACTIVITIES OF THE PRESIDENT

- Participated in TSUD Administrative Retreat on September 8
- Participated in School Board Selection Committee meeting on September 10
- Presided at TSUD General Faculty/Staff meeting on September 11
- Participated in SouthTrust Bank Development Board meeting on September 15

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

DR. BETTY ANDERSON attended TSUD Administrative Retreat on September 8 and visited counseling and psychology interns at the Parent and Child Enrichment Center (PACE).

DR. ALAN BELSCHES moderated a national issues forum discussion on racial discrimination at the Houston-Love Memorial Library on three Tuesday evenings in September.

MS. SANDRA CARTER attended the TSU System Retreat on August 31 and September 1 and participated in a panel discussion regarding differences in various policies and procedures among system registrars.

DR. STEVEN CROSS participated in TSUD Administrative Retreat in Cedar Springs, GA, on September 8; attended New Student Orientation sessions on September 9; and presided at School of Business fall meeting.

MR. MO ERKINS participated in Dothan 2000 Steering Committee meeting on September 9; attended Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Education Committee meeting on September 10; and visited family in Paris, France, on September 16-23.

DR. ELIZABETH FELL conducted follow-up visit for SACS Initial Self Study for Frank W. Boykin Elementary School in Washington County, AL, on September 3; presented "The Ten Year Self Study" at the Alabama Elementary Committee SACS Workshop at TSU-Troy on September 25; and enjoyed a camping trip in the Smoky Mountains with her family during break.

DR. PATRICIA GARLIKOV will deliver a presentation entitled "Literature Response in Kindergarten: A Modeled Writing Opportunity" at a concurrent session of the Alabama Reading Association fall conference on Saturday, October 24. As president of the local council, "Over-the-Mountain," representing South Jefferson County, she will receive, for the Council, ALA-Star and Honor Council awards at the luncheon.

DR. ADAIR GILBERT has been asked to present a one-hour seminar entitled "How to Recognize & Retain Your Customer" at the AD EXPO '92, sponsored by the Dothan Advertising Federation and to be held at the Dothan Civic Center on October 13; has been asked to speak to the Purchasing Manager's Association meeting on the topic of "The Role of the Purchasing Agent in Quality Improvement" on November 17; and will coordinate with ED KIRKLAND to promote and preside over the two teleconferences: "Quality Forum VIII" on October 1, and the Deming Four-day teleconference on October 6-9.

DR. BETTY KENNEDY attended TSUD Administrative Retreat on September 8; participated in New Student Orientation and registration on September 9; met with CRNA assistant program director applicant on September 10; participated in new faculty admissions orientation conducted by RETA CORDELL on September 11; assisted newly admitted CRNA students through registration process on September 14; chaired Self Help Committee meeting on

September 15; and met with Dr. Oswalt from Florida Baptist Theological Institute on September 18.

DR. CHARLOTTE KIRKLAND attended TSU System Retreat at Lakepoint Resort on August 31 & September 1; attended TSUD Retreat on September 8; participated in New Student Orientation on September 9; attended National Council of Educational Opportunity Association in Washington, D.C. on September 14-17; attended Professional Network Connections meetings on September 21 to coordinate Wallace-Everett Political Forum for October 11; and attended Literacy 2000 meeting at Dothan Vocational Center.

ag. i

12"

1,4,1

h j

171

MS. LAURETTE LONG visited with the director of the Washington County Library, Greenville, MS, while on vacation in late August and attended its "Friends of the Library" annual book sale; participated in orientation of new students on September 9; attended Gamma Beta Phi annual picnic at Eastgate Park (formerly City Park) with DR. ROBERT LONG on September 12; joined the faculty of the School of Business for its preparation day lunch at the Jolly Fox on September 15; attended the TSUDACD meeting on September 24, where Beverly Youse, Director of the House of Ruth, was guest speaker; and attended the NAAL Collection Development Committee meeting in Montgomery on September 30.

DR. FRANK LOVRICH attended TSU System Retreat in Eufaula on September 1; attended meeting at Wallace Community College on September 2; attended TSUD Retreat in Cedar Springs, GA, on September 8; attended Career Quest meeting at Chamber of Commerce on September 10; attended Merger Committee meeting at Wallace Community College on September 11; and attended Continuing Education Advisory Council meeting at Northside Mall on September 30.

TR. ROBERT MOORE attended the angual conference of the International Personnel Management Association in Anaheim, California, on August 31-September 4.

MS. DIANE MURPHY attended TSOD Administrative Retreat on September 8; was selected to serve on the State Department of Education Standard-setting Committee for the Alabama Basic Skills Test and attended first meeting at AUM on September 23; attended Smith Middle School PTO on September 21; attended Boy's Scouts organizational committee meeting at Lisenby Elementary School on September 21 and volunteered to serve as a coleader of Tiger Cub Den #2.

DR. STEPHEN NOWLIN was asked by Dr. Don Musselman, Superintendent of Dothan City Schools, to serve as Goal Chairman for Dothan 2000 project, a part of the local effort to reach America 2000 national education goals; and traveled to Montgomery on September 21 and interviewed two school superintendents, while being videotaped, to assist the Alabama State Department of Fiducation in training superintendent evaluators.

DR. LEONARD ROBERTS attended Houston Arts & Humanities Council meeting on September 11, and presided over a meeting of the Alabama Archaeological Society, Dothan Chapter, at Landmark Park on September 28.

DR. MARY EVE SHOAF attended the Catherine Smith Art League reception and art exhibition at the Arts Alliance Building on September 6; attended the Pope collection exhibition at Wiregrass Art Massem on September 6; chaired the Horston Arts and Humanities Council (FAHC) meeting at Jolly Fox on September 11; and produced the HAHC brochure for the 1992-93 program on September 15.

DR. JACK SUBLETTE participated in TSUD Administrative

Retreat on September 8; welcomed students to orientation sessions on September 9 & 23; attended meeting of Houston Arts and Humanities Council on September 11; attended meetings of Executive Committee and Board of Directors of Wiregrass Leadership Institute on September 14; introduced TSUD student who received scholarship from Dothan-Houston County Rotary Club on September 15; attended meeting of Administrative Board of First United Church on September 17; attended meeting with representative from the University of Alabama and Dothan area leaders concerning need for technology center on September 29; and attended meeting of Continuing Education Advisory Council on September 30.

MR. TONY WHETSTONE attended TSUD Administrative Retreat on September 8; was appointed chairman of the Publicity and Community Affairs Committee for the Dothan Kiwanis Club on September 15; attended Highlands Elementary School PTO meeting on September 22; attended meeting of Dothan Kiwanis Club chairpersons on September 24; and attended Continuing Education Advisory Council meeting at Northside Mall on September 30.

MS. PAMELA WILLIAMSON hosted New Student Orientation on September 9; spoke to the Sisterhood of the Temple Emmanuel regarding "Careers Through the Year 2005" on September 10; presented Wiregrass United Way Campaign information at faculty/staff meeting on September 11; spoke to the faculty of the College of Arts and Sciences about developing an intern/co-op program for Arts and Science majors; hosted New Student Orientation Make-up Session on September 23; attended Wiregrass United Way report luncheon on September 24; attended TSUD Student Chapter of the Alabama Counselors Association meeting on September 24; and participated in annual training for SOICC on September 25.

MR. BOB WILLIS was appointed chairman of the Dothan Kiwanis Builders Club Committee to initiate youth leadership programs in area middle schools; and assisted with Wiregrass United Way activities as Account Executive for the private/trade school division.

COMMITTEE UPDATE

Scholarship Committee

Dr. Jack Sublette, Chairman

The Scholarship Committee met on September 15, 1992, in the Conference Room of Malone Hall. Dr. Sublette called the meeting to order and welcomed Dr. Charles Mc-Arthur as a new member to the Committee.

The purpose of the meeting was to select recipients for the Robert M. Paul Memorial Scholarship and the Ruth Elizabeth LaPointe Milner Scholarship from the 16 applicants. After brief discussion of all applicants, Cynthia Harrison and Teresa Lee were awarded the Ruth Elizabeth LaPointe Milner Scholarships. Jamie Love was awarded the Robert M. Paul Memorial Scholarship.

Student Affairs and Development

Dr. Jack Sublette, Vice President

The staff of the Division of Student Affairs and Development met on September 3, 1992, in room 115 of Malone Hall.

Dr. Sublette called the meeting to order and thanked the staff for their hard work during summer quarter, fall interim, and preparation for fall quarter. Professional staff were given time to sign-up for evaluation interviews for September 9. Dr. Sublette asked if there were goals to be presented at the TSUD Administrative Retreat from any office in the division that those should be given to him as soon as possible.

Dr. Sublette encouraged the staff to submit proposals for "Student Success: A Search for Winning Strategies," a conference sponsored by the Alabama Commission on Higher Education to be held in Montgomery in November.

It was announced that arrangements have been made to accommodate students who would be on campus Tuesday, September 15, to register. Mr. Mo Erkins discussed the TSUD Self Help Fund Drive. Dr. Sublette concluded the meeting by congratulating Dr. Charlotte Kirkland and Dr. Helen Livingston for successfully completing their dissertations.

NEWS FROM...

COURTESY COMMITTEE

- Sent congratulations card and gift to Jonua Byrd, who had a baby boy
- * Sent wedding card to Mary Pouncey
- * Sent sympathy card to Audren Fricks and check to Salvation Army for husband, Maj. (Ret.) Donald C. Fricks, who died
- * Sent get well card to Dr. Eugene Bergquist
- * Sent sympathy card to Kenny Fondren, whose grandmother died, and check to Salvation Army
- * Sent sympathy card to TSUD student, Kenneth Wade Kelly, whose wife, Gale Kelly, a TSUD student, was killed, and sent check to Heart Association
- * Sent get well card to Dr. Betty Kennedy's husband, who is in Humana Hospital in Enterprise
- * Sent sympathy card to TSUD graduate, Billy Wadsworth, whose wife, Marsha, a TSUD graduate, died
- * Sent get well card to Mrs. Martiel Henson, Laurette Long's mother, who is suffering from Alzheimer's disease
- * Sent congratulations card and gift to Nancy Brooks, who had a baby boy

- Received thank you notice for donation to Wiregrass Hospice in memory of Caroline Eberhardt
- * Received thank you notice for donation to American Cancer Society in memory of Mary Dunlap's father
- * Received acknowledgements from The Salvation Army of memorials for Maj. Donald C. Fricks and Kenny Fondren's grandmother.

SCHOOL OF EDUCATION

TEP Orientation October 6, 1992 2:00 - 4:30 p.m. Room: TBA

Fall Internship Seminar October 7, 1992 9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. Room: A-312

FROM THE TSUD FAMILY

I would like to thank the University faculty and staff for the concern shown during a time of hardship. My grandmother would like to have known that I work at such a family-like institution.

Kenny Fondren

BIRTHDAYS FOR OCTOBER

- 11 Mary Dunlap
- 14 Joy Carr
- 14 Bob Willis
- 16 Phyllis Burchfield
- 27 Richard Martin
- 30 Carolyn Jordan

DATES TO REMEMBER

October 1	National Quality Forum VIII: "World Class Quality"
October 6-9	Deming Workshop
October 8-10	Southern Regional Industrial Academic Seminar
October 12	Columbus Day
October 12	Executive Council
October 14	ACT Workshop
October 16	Administrative Council
October 16	Boss' Day
October 20	TSU Alumni Meeting Ramada Inn
October 25	Daylight Savings Time
October 26	Executive Council
October 31	Halloween